
The City of  Bronte will hold 
a Public Hearing at 6:30 pm on 
January 17, 2019, at the Bronte 
City Hall in regards to the 
submission of  an application to 
the Texas Department of  
Agriculture for a Texas 
Community Development 
Block Grant Program 
(TxCDBG).  The purpose of  
this meeting is to allow citizens 
an opportunity to discuss the 
citizen participation plan, the 
development of  local housing 
and community development 
needs, the amount of  TxCDBG 
funding available, all eligible 
TxCDBG activities, and the use 
of  past TxCDBG funds.  The 
City encourages citizens to 
participate in the development 
of  this TxCDBG application 
and to make their views known 
at this public hearing.  Citizens 
unable to attend this meeting 
may submit their views and 
proposals to the City Secretary 
at the City Hall.  Persons with 
disabilities that wish to attend 
the meeting should contact the 
City Secretary to arrange for 
assistance.  Individuals who 
require auxiliary aids or services 
for this meeting should contact 
the City Secretary at least two 
days before the meeting so that 
appropriate arrangements can 
be made.

Mayor
City of  Bronte

27-1tc

(Continued from page 2)
Bids for the annual internet 

auction of  merchandise and 
services provided by friends and 
businesses, can be seen at 
WestTexasRehab.org or by 
downloading the Handbid app 
on your phone, searching for 
Rehab 2019, and registering. 
Bids will be accepted until 
midnight on January 19.   
These auction items will also be 
on display at the Abilene 
Convention Center beginning 
at 6 pm on January 19.  An 
auction television show 
featuring all items will air in 
Abilene and San Angelo from 
5:30 pm to 7 pm on the night 
of  the telethon.

You can join the conversation 
by posting your Rehab story by 
using the hash tag 
#WestTexasRehab on social 
media and you may see your 
post on the show! For more 
information, please call 325-
793-3525.

(Continued from page 5)
So, when Bronte helps Robert 

Lee with their water situation, 
that protects Bronte’s allotment 
at the lake with the UCRA.  If  
the City of  Bronte’s usage is 
low, the City can lose some of  
the allotment at the lake with 
the UCRA.  If  the usage is low, 
the City of  Bronte can lose 
some of  the allotment allowed 
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NOTICES
...More Classifieds refused the letters so the letters 

have now been sent to the 
mortgage company; one 
returned deceased; and one 
returned unclaimed.

No further business, the 
meeting adjourned at 9:59 pm.

Since September 10, 2018, 
when enforcement began on 
ordinance 18-01, 28 certified 
letters have been sent out, 12 
have been closed; 12 citizens are 
working to resolve and the 
deadline has been extended; two 

by the UCRA.  The City of  
Bronte cannot survive only on 
property taxes coming in and 
that it is why it is good to be in 
the “water selling business”.  
Bronte has some of  the lowest 
water rates in the state.  The 
City’s rates would be much 
higher if  the water wasn’t 
coming in and if  water wasn’t 
being sold.  It helps the City of  
Bronte to do things like patch 
streets (since property taxes are 
not the biggest income earner).  
The City of  Bronte has a good 
“well field” for water source as 
well if  the lake water source 
should go away.  It is always good 
to look for additional water 
sources.

Mayor Gohman is putting 
drainage on the fore front.  Some 
of  the pot holes have come back.  
There is some coal mix left and 
that can be used to fix some of  
the pot holes.  Blading will be 
done in the winter.

Christmas in Old Bronte 
committee has asked if  the City 
Council or city staff  would like to 
judge floats.  Stormy Vaughn 
and Teresa Ballard would be 
happy to judge floats.

All documents have been sent 
to Eckert & Company, LLP.  
They are scheduled to be onsite 
the first week of  January 2019.

Judge Walker has set up 
“Show Cause Hearing” for 
December 4 at 2 pm in the 
Chambers.

Teresa Ballard has registered 
for an Elections Seminar to be 
held January 23-25, 2019.  This 
is required of  the City Secretary.

There has been a good 
response by citizens to register 
their animals with the city per 
the city ordinance since posting 
on the marquee.

The Spook Walk was October 
31 and City Hall received thank 
you notes from students and the 
notes will be posted at the front 
desk.

City offices will be closed 
Thursday, November 22, and 
Friday, November 23 for the 
Thanksgiving Holiday.

The next council meeting will 
be December 20.


